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Notice of Annual General Meeting 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Bathurst Golf Club Limited is 
to be held in the Clubhouse Monday 29th March 2010 at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 

Agenda 

 
 
1. To confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 30th March 2009 
 
2. To receive and consider the report of the Directors. 
 
3. To receive and consider the Profit and Loss account, Balance Sheet and Auditor’s Report 

for the financial year ended 31st December 2009. 
 
4. To receive and consider the Returning Officer’s report as to the ballot for the position of 

Directors and to elect the Board for the ensuing year in accordance with such report. 
 
5. To elect a patron for the year in accordance with the Club Constitution. 
 
6. That John Johnston be made a life member. 
 
7. To deal with any business of which due notice has been given. 
 
 
 
Dated 8th Day of March 2010 
                                                                                   Brad Constable, Secretary/Manager                                                                       
                                                                                   By direction of the Board 
 
Copies of the Annual Report are available from the Office, the Bar or from the Club’s 

website, 
www.bathurstgolf.com.au 
 

MINUTES OF THE BATHURST GOLF CLUB  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

Held in the Clubhouse on Monday the 30th March 2009 

Meeting commenced 7:30 pm 
Present:  41 Members as per the attached list. 
 
Apologies: Bev Clarke, Carmel Brownjohn, Barbara McIntosh, Jeff and Jane Williams, 

Andrew Hicks, Lyn Cameron, Shirley Hobson. 
   



Minutes : 1 Moved Matt Winwood-Smith seconded Jim Johnston that the minutes as 
presented be signed as a true and accurate record of AGM held 31st March 
2008. Carried 

 
   
 
Business Arising: Nil. 
 
Directors Report: 2 Moved Kevin Volk Seconded Col Hope that the Directors report be 

accepted. Carried. 
 
                                    Special note: Resolution to accept resignation of WHK Darcy and 

appoint Weekes and Company as the auditors of the Bathurst Golf 
                                    Club took place before the acceptance of the financial statements.  
 
Financial Statement 3: Moved A Hammond seconded R Boschman that the Profit & Loss                                                                                                                                   

account, Balance Sheet and Auditors report be accepted. Carried 
 
 
Election of Officers: 4 
  President -  R Pepper             Elected unopposed 
  Captain-  M Pro                         Elected unopposed 
  Vice President -  P Oxley             Elected unopposed 
  Vice Captain-  P Bright                       Elected unopposed 
  Honorary Treasurer- M Winwood-Smith  Elected by ballot.    
  Committee-             C Clarke, A Hicks, A Hammond & T Simmons. 
                                                            Elected unopposed 
                       Nominations called from floor for vacant committee position: 

                       Ian farmer nominated Col Hope Seconded Terry Murray. 
                       Moved Kevin Volk Seconded John Perfect that Col Hope be appointed to 
                       vacant committee position. Carried  
 
Patrons:5 

Moved R Boschman seconded T Kingham that V Moase be appointed the 
club’s patron for season 2009-10, Carried. Moved R Boschman Seconded C 
Hope that Ian Farmer be appointed club’s patron for 2009-10. Carried. 
Moved R Boschman Seconded John Cousins that Tony Pryce be appointed 
club’s patron for 2009-10. Carried   

 
Auditors:6      Resolution: 

Moved Col Hope Seconded Wally Dean that the resignation of current 
auditors WHK Darcy Kennedy be accepted from representative Michael 
Rendell. Carried 
New Motion: 

Weekes & Company chartered accountants to be appointed the new auditors 
of the Bathurst Golf Club, represented by David Weekes. 
Moved Paul Bright Seconded Al Hammond. Carried 

 
7 That Margaret Woodward be made a life member of the Bathurst Golf Club. 

Moved Col Hope Seconded Di Hope. Carried 



 
8 That John Dennis be made a life member of the Bathurst Golf Club. 

Moved John Cousins Seconded John Perfect. Carried. 
 

9     No General business. 
 

 
 

 

  

Recommendations to incoming Committee: 
 
1. B Brownjohn :      Steps for new tee on 17. 

                              Course Committee to investigate 

2. A Hammond: Recommend a mirror to allow visibility from the 7th tee to the fairway.  

                              Course Committee to investigate 

3. T Kingham: Slow play originating from players not being ready to tee off on time. 

                              Golf Committee to investigate 

4. B Casey:             Next group to tee to make their way to tee before the previous                                

                                    group has left the teeing area.  

                                    Golf Committee to investigate                                                                                                                                                           

5.   J Johnston:             Directors to monitor speed of play on comp days. 

                                    Golf Committee to co-ordinate 

6    C Hope:             Set of procedures (steps) developed to help negotiate slow play. 

                                    Golf Committee to co-ordinate 

7     J Smith:                50 less playing members, look at another membership drive similar to 

                                    2007.  

                                    Promotion Committee to investigate                              

8.   R Cassidy:             Possibility of Pro-Am in the future. 

                                    Golf Committee to investigate 

9.   J Perfect:               Possibility of Trainee Professionals playing in the future. 

                                    Golf Committee to investigate 

10. J Cousins:              Slow Play: 1 warning and then automatic 2 shot penalty.   

                                    Golf Committee to investigate                                                                                          

 

Meeting closed 8.15pm 

 

 

Signed............................................................(Chairman) 

 

 

Date    20/04/2009 



Presidents ReportPresidents ReportPresidents ReportPresidents Report    
 
To the Members of Bathurst Golf Club may I thank you for your support over the last year and prior 
years: I am appreciative of all who gave their ideas freely for the betterment of the Bathurst Golf 
Club. 
I have decided after some deliberation that I will not be standing for President or for the board of 
directors of the Bathurst Golf Club this year. 
In my time on the board I have seen three Secretary Managers Four Restaurants and numerous 
committee men pass and finally for the past two years we have shown profits. My goals when I first 
got on the board were to make a difference and make a profit I would like to think that I have 
achieved both those goals. 
 
I believe there are people in the membership currently that were thinking like I was before coming 
onto the Board, being vocal over decisions by the board and general running of the club, I decided to 
put up, I believe some of the current nominees for the committee this year are doing just that, putting 
up and I congratulate all of you.  You may very well be the people who can make a difference and 
lead our club to bigger and better things. 
 
Being a committee member can be a thankless job and your current board members   receive nothing 
in return for their time and effort to keep the club running, and to provide   the entertainment that you 
currently enjoy, Next time you are talking to a committeeman thank him for his time and effort 
because he needs to hear it. 
In saying that I personally would like to thank the current board members and previous boards for 
your loyalty and support over the past years as President and I wish those of you that are continuing 
on and newly elected board members all the best in the future running of our club. To the retiring 
Directors Matt WinwoodSmith and Al Hammond I thank you for your support and your efforts and 
good luck in the future.   
 
A great year this year with an increase in our profits from last year of some $14000 from $127658 to 
$141918 considering the industry where a lot of smaller clubs are struggling I am more than pleased 
with the result. I am also quite confident that with the continuance of most of the committee men from 
the past two years that the club will continue to make these profits.  
Our bar sales continue to increase and course revenue was another area that also increased throughout 
the year. 
 
A long list of thanks: 
 
 David and the course staff for their continued efforts in giving us the best course that they can at all 
times. As I am writing this report the greens have been cored we have had some rain and the greens 
are responding well. 
A big welcome to Tom Hanrahan to the course staff I hope you are enjoying your new found career. 
 
Thanks to Manuel Pro for your continued efforts in the role of Captain as usual everything in golf is 
progressing well and of course this year we have the introduction of the new handicapping system in 
April, I am confident Manuel is on top of it and all the info will be coming your way soon 
 
Norm and Annette Matheson for their involvement as joint junior co-ordinators you are doing a great 
job with the juniors and thanks for taking on this role. 
 
The administration staff, Brad and Lisa joint effort guys and well done. 
 
Belinda and the bar staff, thank you for your continued efforts behind the bar. 
 



Doddy, Blake and Mitch from the Pro shop thanks for your co-operation and efforts and support 
during the past year. 
 
Max for your usual role in the essential services area. 
 
Thanks too, to all our volunteers for your help in various areas around the club house and grounds. 
 
 To the Board of Directors who spend a lot of their time and efforts on various committees once again 
thank you for your support and assistance throughout the year.     
         
To the Families of those that have left us and to those that at this time do not enjoy good health may 
you rest assured that our thoughts are with you.  
 
I feel the club needs a new leader to take it through to its next level and to Paul, I wish you and your 
board all the successes you can achieve. 
 
Finally, to all our members, I thank you for your support and wish you good health and good golfing 
and many good times at the Bathurst Golf Club. 
 
Ray Pepper 
 
President  
 

Secretary Managers Report 2009 
 

2009 has seen the Club consolidate on the good result achieved in 2008, this has left the Club in a 
strong financial position that has allowed us to spend money in the areas that directly benefit the 
membership.  
 
The golf course is the best I have seen it in the last 10 years and continued regular maintenance 
projects such as the fertilizing and spraying of the fairways coupled with our ever expanding nursery 
reserves will see us back to the glory days of the NSW Open (1990) where our course condition was 
as good as any in NSW. 
 
In a year where our expenses increased, namely water and electricity our profit of  $141,918.00 is 
extremely pleasing and once again reinforces the fact that the Club is understanding of the members 
needs and willing to provide the best possible golf course for competition and the social golfer.  
2009 has seen the Club update more of the course plant as well as purchase 4 new golf carts which 
takes our carts to 6 (wholly owned by the Club) and represents a $12000.00/annum saving on lease 
payments from our previous fleet.  
 
The results that the Club has achieved in the last 2 years are in no doubt due to a team effort and I 
would like to personally thank the following people, Dave and his greens staff, Belinda and the bar 
staff, Wayne and the pro-shop boys as well as Lisa and Max. 
 
I would also like to thank the current crop of Director’s for their support and above all to the members 
who have helped get the Bathurst Golf Club back on its feet. 
 
Good golfing and good health to all our members and guests now and in the future. 
 
Brad Constable 
Secretary Manager. 

 



Captain’s Report 
 
I will begin this report by thanking all the club members for the way you have supported all golfing 
activities during the year. All weekly competitions, Club Championships, Club Foursomes, the Club 
Open and major events were very well supported. 
 
Because of your support the club has been able to consolidate its financial position during the past 
twelve months and it all looks good for the future under the very capable management of Secretary 
Manager, Brad Constable and all his staff. 
 
Some of the credit for the way you have supported the club must also go to Club Superintendent, 
David Rogers and his staff for the way they have presented the golf course throughout the year and to 
Club Professional, Wayne Dodd and his staff for the way they have looked after club members and 
visitors. 
 
Carrying out the Captain’s duties with the support of Vice Captain, Paul Bright was very easy going 
during the year. Also, with the very much appreciated help from Ian Farmer, Ian Thomas on 
Thursdays and whenever I am not available and Saturday’s crew of David Lilly, John Young and 
Darren Smith we were able to cruise along without any major issues or problems. 
 
 Congratulations to all the major event winners and a big thank you to all who participated in them. A 
list of all major event winners can be found elsewhere in this Annual Report. Once again, the pennant 
sides performed very well and made us proud by winning division 2. We were runners up in divisions 
1 and 3 and finishing 3rd in division 4. This was a great effort by all players. 
 
This year will be a very interesting year for golf administration. The introduction on April 9th of the 
new handicap system and the course rating “Slope” system later in the year will no doubt provide us 
with a few headaches, but I am sure that with your support and understanding we will be able to work 
through it without too much pain. 
 
Once again thank you very much for your support and let the Gods of Golf be kind to you. 
 
Club Captain 
Manuel Pro 
 
 

President’s Report 2009 (Lady Golfers) 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every member of the Committee for 
their help and hard work during the year. As we were a relatively small Committee each 
member was called on to play a vital part. Lorna and her Match Committee have done a great 
job organizing the Annual Open Tournament, the various Championship events, the regular 
competitions and choosing teams etc. It requires constant vigilence and energy to ensure 
these events run as they should. Helen , as Vice President and Vice Captain has made a 
substantial  contribution to the group. Chris as Handicap Manager is always here to lend a 
hand and willingly shoulders as much responsibility as we ask of her. Bev and Ilona as 
Secretaries have managed this large task well between them. Margie Woodie, life member 
and indispensable fountain of knowledge,  and Toni and Lee have given marvelous support. 
Our annual open tournament was won by Jane Williams.  
Congratulations to Chantalle Hodson on retaining her positions as our Club Campion for the 
third consecutive year. 



Thank you to President Ray Pepper and the Board of Directors for all their support this year. 
We have good communication with the Board generally via Brad and as a result the year has 
been smooth sailing. 
Thank you also to Wayne Dodd, Blake and Pro-shop staff and also to Dave Rogers and his 
staff. They have put in a sterling effort during another tough climactic year. The course is in 
good shape and the work carried out on physical changes ensures it remains a challenge. 
I would like to thank Tony and the Tarconly's team for looking after us so well during the 
year. Their provision of all the meals has been excellent and we are very grateful to them for 
their co-operation in the planning of special events and day to day catering. 
Special thanks to Lyn Dillon for her assistance with publicity. Dee McCarthy, Michelle 
Kingham, Marg, Suttor, Ruth Runge, Evelyn Turner for help with competition results duties. 
It can get a little stressful at times in the Committee room trying to get results to the waiting 
audience . Your help is greatly appreciated and I hope you enjoyed the experience 
In my role as Western Districts delegate I have travelled to meetings at Trangie, 
Duntryleague and Cowra and taken part in tournaments in Wellington, Duntryleague ,Molong 
as well as the Western Districts tournament. As Bathurst is on the far perimeter of the district 
we are somewhat marginalized. By being involved in as many events as possible and 
supporting other clubs we are hopeful of a shift of opinion, however slight. 
 
Lyn Cameron 
President 
Bathurst Lady Golfers 
 
 

 

 

 

Course Committee Chairman Report 

After another very successful year with the course the greens staff continue to show 
excellence in their trade by continuing to improve our course to the great condition that it is 
in and continuing to work in budget. 

With the club in such a good place financially, thanks to Brad and staff, I would like to see 
the club to continually try to purchase a major piece of machinery every year to keep ahead 
of costly repairs and down time, and to make life a little easier for the green keepers, who are 
still working with some very old pieces. 

On the subject of the stability and trading of the club I congratulate Brad, Dave and their 
respective staff on the effort they all put in to have it at this level because without them the 
club would not be at the enviable height that it currently sits. 

Trevor Simmons  

Course Chair. 

 
 

 



Major Event Winners 2009 
 
Don O’Malley Cup 

Club Champion  Winner  Paul Bright 
Stuart Robinson Cup 

72 Hole Scratch B Grade  Winner  Andrew O’Leary 
Adrian Fish Cup 

72 Hole Scratch B1 Grade  Winner  David Rogers 
Eric Sargeant Trophy 

72 Hole Scratch C Grade  Winner  Matthew Hooper 
Presidents Trophy 

72 Hole Handicap ”A” Winner  Todd McIntosh 
Patrons Trophy 

72 Hole Handicap “B” Winner  Geoff Purcell 
Captains Trophy 

72 Hole Handicap ‘B 1” Winner  Ric Bolus 
Bert Norrie Trophy 

72 Hole Handicap “C” Winner  Gareth Ballard 
Veteran Scratch  Winner  Geoff Moase 
Veteran Handicap  Winner  Graham Lupp 
Foursomes C/Ships    

Scratch “A”  Winners Michael Stanford & John Young 
“B”  Winners  Darrell Whitton & John Rogers 
“C”  Winners  Jason Writer & Craig Writer 

Foursomes C/Ships  
Handicap “A”  Winners  Col Houghton & Terry Howard 

“B”  Winners  Michael Simes & Phil Sutton 
“C”  Winners  Gareth Ballard & Neil Cole 

Mixed Foursomes  
Scratch  Winners  Reece & Chantal Hodson 

Mixed Foursomes 
Handicap  Winners  Danny & Jan Ross 

Dowling Point Score  Winners  Colin & Dianne Hope 
Junior Champion  Winner  Jarryd Bird 
Max Howard Trophy  Winner  Darren Cosgrove 
Pedro Martins Medal play off  Winner  Ben Matheson 
Thursday Point Score  Winner  Reece Hodson 
Scratch Point Score  Winner  Darren Bruce 
Maneela Mug  Winner  Paul Bright 
Jimmy Johnson  Winners  Bob Boschman & Greg Burgess 
 Runner Up  Bruce Cameron & Ken Gardiner 
Ivor Hector  Winners  Ben Matheson & Neil Adams 
 Runners Up  Jarryd Bird & Norm Matheson 
Leeholme Cup  Winner  Norm Matheson 
 Runners Up  John Murphy 
Harold Cranston  Winner  Peter Moase 
 Runner Up  Robert Mitchell 
Summer Cup  Winner  Mitchell Colling 
Scobie Cup Winner  Darren Bruce 
 



Number of Members 

Membership as at 31st December 2009 

          Category                   2009    2008            Category           2009   2008 

          Playing Member         477      519            Junior Members   44       43 

          Concession                 109      104            Life Members       5         3 

          Intermediate                15        18             House (social)       366     323 

          Country                       26        23 

          Note all categories include ladies. 

 

The number of financial members for 2008 was 1,033. The number of financial members for 

2009 was 1,042. 

  

 

Treasurers Report 2009 
 

Your club has achieved a solid and commendable financial result for the past year and our cash flows 
are in a healthy state. 

This is due largely to our members and visitors for their continued support during the year for which I 
would like to thank them. Also to our secretary manager and his staff for their continued effort to 
drive down expenses in all operating areas. 

As a result of your patronage the club has achieved a nett profit of $141,918.00 for the financial year. 
Cash on hand has increased by $100,000 over December last year. This cash reserve is essential for 
the long term financial stability of the club.  

We have also purchased a significant amount of new equipment for the course in the form of another 
Tractor and a rough mower. Our six golf carts which were under hire purchase have been returned and 
the club has purchased 6 new carts outright and other miscellaneous hire purchase agreements paid 
out. The club only has outstanding loans of around $15,000.00 in the kitchen lease. 

There have been some sharp increases in expenses, especially for water and power and rental to the 
Lands Department for our clubhouse grounds which over the past two years has almost doubled. I feel 
that the club should in the near future investigate the purchase of our club house freehold land. 

The forthcoming twelve months will prove to be challenging for the club industry as more people 
become time poor due to increasing work commitments. This will reflect in the amount of people 
using our facilities and affect our potential for profit. It is essential that we continue to invest in 
maintaining our course and clubhouse facilities. 

 

M WINWOOD SMITH  
Honorary Treasurer 



 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 





 



 



 


